
March 26, 2004

Michael L. Owen, Director
Office of Legacy Management (LM-1)
1000 Independence Avenue, SW
Washington, DC  20585

SUBJECT: ESTABLISHMENT OF THE OFFICE OF LEGACY MANAGEMENT

Dear Mr. Owen:

I am responding to your letter dated March 1, 2004, that provided information regarding your
office that was established effective December 15, 2003.  We appreciate the information that
you provided.

Within the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC), my Branch has the lead for
implementing NRC’s responsibilities under the Uranium Mill Tailings Radiation Control Act of
1978 (UMTRCA).  We have dealt directly with the Department of Energy’s staff at the Grand
Junction Project Office concerning UMTRCA Title I and II sites.  Unless you advise otherwise,
we will continue to deal directly with Grand Junction on these matters.

Should you have any questions concerning this response, please do not hesitate to contact  
me at (301) 415-7244, or Mr. Robert Nelson, Chief, Uranium Processing Section, at           
(301) 415-7298.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Gary S. Janosko, Chief
Fuel Cycle Facilities Branch
Division of Fuel Cycle Safety 
  and Safeguards
Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
  and Safeguards
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